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RE:  Approval of Application to Continue Using Previously-Approved Labor
Compliance Program [ID No. 2003,00323] in Lieu of CMU

Dear Mr. Foster:

In accordance with Title 8, California Code Regulations, section 16455, the City of San Diego is
granted approval to continue operating its previously approved Labor Compliance Program, ID
No. 2003.00323, on projects subject to the requirements of Stats. 2011, Chap. 378 (AB 436) and 8
Cal. Code Reg. section 16450, in lieu of paying this Department for compliance monitoring and
enforcement on those projects. This exemption will remain in effect as long as your agency re-
mains in compliance with its obligations and responsibilities as an approved labor compliance pro-
gram and does not contract with a third party to operate all or part of its LCP, except as permitted
by section 16455(c) of the regulations.

An LCP must comply with the requirements of Title 8, California Code of Regulations, sections
16421 through 16439, as well as with all other statutes and regulations pertaining to the monitoring
and enforcement of the state’s prevailing wage requirements. Whether or not your agency’s pro-
jects are subject to the notice requirements of section 16451(a) of the regulations, you must send
timely notice of all contract awards when required by Labor Code section 1773.3 (projects of
$30,000 or more that use apprenticeable crafts), using the electronic PWC-100 form. A link to this
form can be found on the CMU website at http://www.dir.ca.gov/dlse/cmu/cmu.html.

Additional information and resources pertaining to labor compliance programs is available on the
Department’s website at http://www.dir.ca.gov/lcp.asp. Questions about enforcement policy
must be directed to the Division of Labor Standards Enforcement. If you have any other questions,
including about this notice, please contact Program Analyst Victor Osorio at 510/286-1192.

tine Baker, Direcfor of Industrial/Relations
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